94. World events

Contents

Over-population and dwindling resources	1
The Tunguska Event	3
'Possibly' the Dunblane Massacre	4
Mad Cow Disease	4
Global warming	5
Mankind does NOT have the power to destroy this planet	6
60 th anniversary of Auschwitz	6
London Bombings	8
Oil reserves	9
A high profile abduction	10
The views expressed by fearmongers are not necessary	11
Planetary quickening	14
Words of wisdom for all peoples of the world	16
We all know love, but not all have access to knowledge and so become misguided	18
The Illuminati	18
Send love to those who harm others in acts of terrorism	20
A reminder about the 'Angelic' children who have arrived and those about to arrive	21
We must be positive in our thoughts towards world events	24
Salumet confirms that Coronavirus was caused by the abuse of animals	28

Over-population and dwindling resources

There is currently a huge concern about the resources of our planet. Salumet reassures. (29/8/94)

Les: We are, or many people here, are becoming very concerned with the approaching overpopulation of the Earth. Not only because of the lack of room there will be for people, but because of the lack of facilities, such as water. There's a limited amount of water from which we can draw from the natural processes. Also, there's a limited amount of Earth, to provide us with food. And the more we develop the population, the more we have to give ground to houses and roads, and so on. Do you see an answer to the over-population problem?

Can I say to you, there is a decrease *now* in population; do you not see it? No, you do not.

<u>Les:</u> No, so far as the figures—I was listening to a discussion of this only yesterday and the general consensus of opinion, is that the Earth is becoming much more over-populated than it should be.

Let me say this to you. *Peoples* that you call 'Third World' people are already receiving instructions on how to keep down their numbers. Is that not true? <u>Les:</u> Yes, that is true.

If that is true, then *why* do you fear an explosion in numbers? The education, the knowledge is already being given to them, for the very reasons you state. So, if the education, the knowledge is being given and it is being heeded, there will be no explosion of population. I also say to you, resources on your Earth are *not* limited. They are 'unbound,' but not limited. I *have* to say this to you.

Les: That's extremely interesting, but is there not a limitation on the availability of water? My friend, as I have said, much in your world has yet to be discovered. There will be ways and means for *all* of these things to come to you, when the time is right. I have to say this to you: Resources are not limited—the only thing which is limited at the moment, are your minds, as to what is available. That is the only limitation placed upon you. Les: I can accept that. (*Chuckle*)

Yes, I don't wish to seem to, how do you say, 'put you down,' but yes, there are more resources to be discovered on your world.

Les: That's most interesting.

Again, it is the *time* factor. But the inspiration, the knowledge, will be given at the correct time. (Good.) But let me reassure you, there will be no explosion of population.

<u>Les:</u> Thank you. And you can see further ahead than we can, so I accept that happily. It doesn't really affect me, but of course, it does, inasmuch as one is concerned about the generations to come.

Of course—and that can only be a good thought.

Les: Thank you for the answer. It's certainly very encouraging.

There is much on your Earth, still not inhabited, is there not? There is much *land* that is not lived upon. So, let me say as far as the *area* of land is concerned, you cannot be overpopulated within many hundreds of years. But, as I say, the resources will come to light, when the time is right.

Les: And could I ask a supplementary question to that? Do you see our deserts being made cultivable areas? There has been much talk about it. But the cost is said to be so astronomical, that it can't even be considered. I'm wondering if, in fact, the deserts can be made to produce food?

It is one of those areas that can be developed, yes. You are touching on one of the things I am speaking of. When the knowledge is available, all of these things can happen. Yes, that is true, much has yet to take place upon your Earth. You sometimes send up these thoughts of despair, of destruction. If only you could be a little more outward-looking, a little more forward in your thinking, then more could be given. Sometimes we see a whole area of pessimism—is that the correct word to use? (Yes) It is almost like a shadow that covers your World. It is something that you should guard against. But I speak not only of the individual man, but of *all* the powers of *all* the countries of your world. There is this pessimism, that seems to continue and which we must dispel.

<u>Les:</u> Well, I'm glad you're helping to do that, because the average well-thinking person, does despair because of the greed, which is so prevalent, in the destruction of the rainforests, the denuding of the oceans of fish, and so on and so on—(**Of course.)**—destruction all the time.

You must do an 'about turn,' if you like, in your thinking on these matters. But, again, these things are beginning to happen. (Good.) We see a light there. It is a struggle, it always has been, but we can see a '*Light' of hope* and encouragement. (Splendid.) And of course, remember the whole geology, the whole structure of your Earth, is one moving mass. There will be times when new lands appear, and some will disappear. It is all part of the evolution of course. But these things will *be* for the better.

<u>Les:</u> What you say is certainly comforting and my questions are partly because I'm hoping to get the benefit of your knowledge to our fellow man. By publicising it, publishing it, to those who are willing to read and to learn.

Of course, we can only hope that this time man will listen. So many times down the centuries, has man listened and then put to one side. It *has* been a great struggle for us, to maintain that TRUTH, that SPIRITUAL TRUTH.

Les: I'm sure it must have been and it's all because of greed and the desire for money and material objects.

That is why at this time, there is a concerted effort among us, to walk, to talk, to do all we can to instruct you upon your Earth at this time.

Les: That's very comforting and encouraging, thank you.

Of note the population of the planet has increased by about 2 billion since 1994 but is dramatically slowing down. Some first world countries like Japan are now in rapid population decline. In fact, the population of Japan is likely to fall by 20 million by 2050 creating many social problems in remoter regions. Commentators have noted that Japanese men would rather have a virtual girlfriend than a real one. What do Japanese ladies think?

The Tunguska Event

Aspects of this dramatic event have left some scientists confused about what happened. For instance, no crater was found, and no traces of meteorite detected. A 'similar' type of event happened at Chelyabinsk on the 15th February 2013 which was well documented and filmed too. This clearly was caused by an object exploding in the sky. A million windows were blown out, but interestingly, no trees were felled. The Tunguska Event, however, flattened over 700 square miles of trees. So, either the Chelyabinsk Event was much smaller, or the mechanism was different. George asks Salumet about the Tunguska Event. The answer was not what was expected. (10/10/94)

<u>George:</u> Yes. In the year 1908, there was a large explosion in the atmosphere over Tunguska, in Siberia. There have been many theories about this. But I think the most plausible theory is that a comet approached the Earth and exploded in the atmosphere. Can you tell us anything about that?

Let me say to you this: It was an atmospheric explosion. It was not a comet, it was merely nature taking her natural course. (*Pause*)

<u>George:</u> Hmm—Thank you, that's surprising.

Is that enough for you?

<u>George:</u> I'm always interested, because this particular explosion, which flattened hundreds of acres of trees, has been a puzzle to those who like to think about problems of this kind. **They need to look to the Earth, to find the answer, not the skies. It was a combination of atmosphere and Earth together, which created that particular disaster.** George: I would imagine a build-up of energy of some kind.

Yes, a 'clash,' I think you would call it, in that particular area. You have to look down underneath the Earth and you have to look to the atmospherics in the sky, in the air. Together, they can create, how would you say, a 'bang.' A bang? Am I faltering in my words?

<u>Les:</u> Yes, you're quite right— Yes, but they would need to investigate more, deep under the Earth, to find the answer. It was not from the skies.

Les: Another avenue for you to explore George?

It would appear that the mechanism was something to do what is under the earth in this region. There may be more discoveries in the future.

'Possibly' the Dunblane Massacre

A visitor gives a little information possibly about the sixteen children and one adult killed in the Dunblane Massacre five days earlier on 13/3/96. (18/3/96)

—We are aware of what has happened in your world this time. We offer no explanations at this time, but say to you that those little ones will be well protected. Now perhaps you could all think of those little ones for just a moment, as I leave you with my love.

Mad Cow Disease

Viruses are part of our life plan. We are reassured that Mad Cow Disease will not be a major problem to mankind. (25/3/96)

Les: There is something which is of very great concern to this Earth now and that is what is called *'Mad Cow Disease'*, where the animal's brain is infected, and in turn results in the limbs being affected and the death of the animal. It is now thought that that virus, can be transmitted to humans and there is a lot of argument for and against. Are you able to say whether in fact it can be transmitted to humans?

I will say only this: When you speak of virus's you are speaking of something which belongs to your earthly plane. It is not something which stands apart from all other things. As you humans belong to the Earth, as do the trees, the flowers, the seas, the lands, *so too* do your viruses, so do all things belong as *ONE*. I will say to you only this: Mankind for too long, has interfered with the Laws of Nature—for too long has mankind presumed to be on a higher level of knowledge. Let me say to you, my good friends, that is not so. So I will say this to you: This virus you speak of within your country at this time, is capable of being—(*Pause—voice alters, like another aspect of Salumet is taking over.*) There are within all of you, within your physiological structures, many aspects that you do not fully understand. A virus is not something to be placed low within your list of what is important, it is part of your earthly *plan*, that it belongs to the structure of all life. It can be transmitted to you humans, but I will say this to you, we do not see that it will be as great a problem, as you seem to think it will be. In those peoples it has created illness, there has been a susceptibility to it. But of course, when mankind has interfered, there has to be reactions to it.

Les: Thank you very much for that answer. I apologise for having asked you, be I know it's not within your province of teaching, but it is of such great concern to so many people. I will say, your scientists, your scientists are responsible for too much that is happening within your world. They must make the decisions to forgo whatever they find. (*Pause/very faint*) Mankind will not be allowed to destroy, he will not be allowed to continue in the pattern that he has created within your world. (*Voice fading—deeper breathing*) This disease is one of many which will afflict mankind, until such time, as mankind realises his folly.

Les: Thank you very much.

Global warming

Global warming, and other changes, are occurring due to the activities of mankind. We must look after our planet to avoid unwanted consequences. However, we are also assured that there is too much doom and gloom about the future, which is unfounded. We need to remain positive, but obviously to look after our planet with every opportunity. (22/7/96)

<u>Les:</u> There is a lot of concern in our world at the moment, about the phenomenon of *global warming.* I expect you've heard it being discussed, and I wondered if you are able to say, if there is going to be an increase in the height of the sea, because of the melting of the ice-cap, or whether the fears are unfounded?

Mankind has abused this earthly plane—I know all of you accept this fact. I told you when first I came, that many had gathered from our world to help you, that there were many around your world, who were being given the same information. (Yes—) There have been some changes to the Earth's structure, the Earth's climate—many factors have changed. But all I will say on this matter is this:

The fears are not unfounded, but are not as great as you suspect. Climatic changes will take place, many things about your world will change, but it will never cause destruction of the Earth. I believe I went into more detail before and told you, that there will be a natural progression of your earthly plane.

Les: Yes you did indeed.

But like many things, there will be alterations, mainly man who as caused them. But I can tell you that man has realised, *has realised, that* what he does, and much is being done to help in that matter. But you cannot undo damage, which has already been done. It cannot be changed, but it is not as great as has been said. Do not be afraid for your world. There

is too much *doom and gloom* in your world now. Please do not add to it, by any *negative thinking*. It is an opportunity for you all, to use the power of your thoughts. You see again we return to the Power of Thought.

Mankind does NOT have the power to destroy this planet

This reassuring message is given by Salumet in response to the many fearful thoughts that are being given out at this time. (27/7/98)

I would like to say to you this time that many thoughts are coming to us, about the existence of your planet Earth. I will repeat to you once more, that mankind has unreasonable thoughts, of his own power to destroy. I say to you once more: Mankind does not have this kind of power. He *can* destroy much, but he *cannot* extinguish the energy given to this planet, by the *Great Creative Force* that each one of you knows as *God*, or the *Great Creative Force*. *Man will not destroy this planet*. This is what I wish to reiterate to you once more, my dear friends.

<u>Les:</u> Thank you very much, that's comforting. I never thought for a minute that he would be able to. Mankind might superficially damage the surface of the planet, and perhaps to some degree, beneath the surface, but he would never be able to destroy it completely.

He has put too much into his thinking, that mankind is now all-powerful. Let me tell you, mankind still knows very little.

<u>Les:</u> Oh absolutely, I would agree with that completely. And unfortunately, we don't always know the responsibilities we are creating for ourselves. We mess about with nature and physical forces.

I believe my dear friend, that by now those of you present here, know and understand that mankind has much to learn. (*General agreement*) But those of you in your world, who are able to acknowledge and try to understand the teachings of those from our world, will *know* that much can be done to help mankind in the right direction, in order that this planet follows its true evolutionary path.

60th anniversary of Auschwitz

The terrible events that occurred in the concentration camps are difficult for many people to come to terms with. Salumet gives a little background as to what these catastrophes are about, within the context of the wider picture of life. We should not dwell on the physical aspects of these events, but understand the deep spiritual knowledge that was gained by those who suffered so terribly, and the understanding and the help that they can now extend to others in similar circumstances. (7/2/05)

<u>George</u>: There is another *timely* question. There has been a 60th anniversary of Auschwitz it was a terrible time and many, many people of the Jewish faith were exterminated in Auschwitz and other camps designed for the purpose. It has received much media attention and I think a number are still finding it difficult to come to terms. I imagine this to be one of those much wider pictures that you have talked about. I imagine it would probably not be a freewill happening but have wider picture connections. Have you any words for us to improve our understanding?

Yes. Your introduction to that question indicates that you presuppose my words to you, which shows that already you are beginning to think along the lines of the wider picture of life. This I give you credit for and that is what we are trying to achieve. This has many times happened in your world, where you have considered it to be evil and disastrous with the loss of many human lives. It has occurred throughout your worldly history, you would agree, and still it is happening in your world now where man, as you put it, is evil towards his fellow man. There never can, my dear friend, be one answer to these questions. As I explained to you last time, this planet also has an evolutionary history, which includes the inhabitants of this Earth. There is always a wider picture to be viewed, but let me say and speak a little more personally about the subject you have brought to me. The world, or the place which you speak of at that time, your world, or part of your world, was in great crisis. I am sure that if you are aware of the history of that time, you will know that much was going on-many developments and many human beings whose thought patterns were not of love—many indeed did suffer as you would say. George: I was a teenager at that time and was able to observe. (Via newsreels, people, press etc.)

Of course many human beings did suffer at the hands of the few who indeed were not driven by the light, but indeed by the darkness of their own minds. These people of course would have to face themselves when they have to return to our world, and those human beings who suffered much at their hands of course return to our world to a place of love surrounded by much *that they had forgotten*. What I have to say to you my dear friend is this, that again many of those souls would have chosen that pathway.

<u>George</u>: This is something that is not generally known about.

It would be foolish to try to explain to the non-believer that people choose to suffer whilst they live upon this Earth, but indeed as each one of you has grown to recognize, that indeed is the way of Spirit. It is a growing time for many, for many it is a time of great learning, but again that is difficult I know for many to understand.

George: For those who suffer it can be seen as a period of tremendous growth...

Yes. And also remember that for many they would have been souls who would have been able to bear such misery in their physical lives. We cannot generalize too much, because each individual soul has their own pathway, but when we have what you call destruction and evil, as you call it in your world, there is always a larger picture behind and that my dear friends is what you must always try to remember, because without that awareness and knowledge we will go round and round and round within those physical brains and arrive nowhere.

<u>George</u>: Can we say as part of the wider picture that particular event was 'required', or am I looking at it in the wrong way?

I would not use the word 'required'. That event was a happening that had to be, not necessarily 'required'—required means something rather different. It is a difficult topic, but throughout your history—and mankind as a whole are so horrified—I wish you my dear friends to try to go forward from that horror, to place yourselves outside of such things that happen in this world and to realize that life is not easy, and it has not been easy, but eventually we are moving in the right direction *because of* these events. George: Because of the fact that Auschwitz is still in memory, the learning still continues? It is very fresh in the memories of many. Of course it is something that will be remembered, especially by those who have survived such hardship in their lives. But again I say to you that many choose to come to life because of the hardships. It is a learning, it is a growth of the soul and that at the end of your physical lives is what is important: how much the Spirit has grown, how much you have learned in these few earthly years. George: And does it follow that the spiritual growth ensuing from Auschwitz continues still? Of course. There is a wave that extends from those circumstances which is still happening to this present time. Yes, and those who came to our world with that knowledge, who ended their earthly lives in that way, have great knowledge of the feeling of other human beings and they are therefore able to extend that knowledge and that help to the others. Always there is good from what you call evil. Do not dwell on the physical aspect of all of these disasters, because you will arrive at a place of confusion. Again I say to you my dear friends, look from within, see with your spiritual eyes and not your physical eyes, feel the deep knowledge and understanding which comes from within and only then will you be able to live your earthly lives as you should.

London Bombings

There have always been instances of injustice where people, for whatever reason, feel that their cause justifies violence and destruction. However, seen in the wider scheme, these incidents, although shocking, are quite small set in the wider history of the earth. When there are feelings of injustice, it is important that things are not allowed to simmer. (15/8/05)

<u>George</u>: Can I refer to the London bombings. There was a gentleman who wrote in the Press something quite interesting I thought. He mentioned that the recent bombings were due to Muslim '*extremists*'—that was the expression used. And exactly 400 years ago there were some further attempted London bombings; that was the year 1605 and it was the Guy Fawkes gunpowder plot; a plot to blow up the Parliament building—and that was due to *Catholic* religious extremists. It does seem rather extraordinary that 400 years exactly should separate these two events, it's like history repeating itself and just I wondered if you have any comment on that?

I am happy to pass comment as you know. Yes, let us go back to the beginning of human time upon this planet. There has always been unhappiness amongst humans. There has always been a degree of dissatisfaction with some, which has caused unrest, which has led to *wars* as you call them—to man against man, killing, fighting and all of these things that you are well aware of. But of course as time has progressed and what you call *weapons* have been constructed and become such destructive forces, then of course the unrest and dissatisfaction with fellow men has become greater, because the destruction of fellow men is greater. But there has always been this element of mankind, no matter what religious status you place upon them, there has always been a minority of peoples, who for whatever reason they feel to be right, have brought upon themselves and their fellow man much harm and destruction. So you see, this is not new, and the coincidence of time that you have noted has no bearing on what has happened. It is something that has constantly happened throughout your time. That is why it is most important that those from our world have gathered in numbers at this time of your evolution, so that mankind can recognize the many, what you would call *injustices* within your world. And until such time as mankind realizes, there will always be unrest. But remember my words that this time mankind will not be allowed to become a destructive force upon this planet that as time continues, and of course we are not speaking of months or years or even in *your* earthly time—but eventually the time will come when mankind must realize that his fellow man is the object of his *Love* and not his hatred. For whatever reason he feels there may be injustice, it cannot be allowed to simmer. And I assure you my dear friends, that that is our purpose and our plan for this planet.

<u>George</u>: Yes, thank you for putting that into—proper context, I think that would be a good expression.

Yes, you must always remember these incidents are small incidents in the history of your Earth, and no matter how devastating they may seem to you or to the peoples of this Earth, there is always that much wider picture. (Yes)

<u>Oil reserves</u>

Salumet reassures that as the oil runs out, other energy sources in the future will be used instead. We must not worry. (15/8/05)

<u>George</u>: I have been asked to place a question to you by a friend. And the question concerns the running down of the Earth's oil stocks. And I know a lot of people see this as a difficult period, a period of transition in some ways I believe. But it could also be a dangerous period politically, when different factions are striving for the last remains of Earth's oil. But I *think* you will say this is a physical exercise and this is an exercise for us in looking to new energy sources, (Yes indeed.) and some which will not be as damaging to the planet as oil has been. I would welcome any words on that, which is seen by many as a difficult forthcoming period. Yes, again you see, mankind on this planet has always tried to *claim* what the Earth brings as their own, when in fact all of these things are on loan to you. And let me say that the word 'transition' that you used, that is precisely what it is, as it has been in times past. But the depletion of oil supplies in your world will of course be replaced by other energy. And if you remember quite some time ago in your time, I told you that they would look to the seas of your world for energy. That is something to come. But I understand your question and yes there will be many who will be unhappy with the situations in your world. And again I will say, it will cause problems, but to you I say, keep faith in that all of the earthly laws will continue in the way that they are meant to be.

<u>George</u>: Yes, that is a lovely, strong finish to your statement—*keep faith*—yes, thank you for that!

A high profile abduction

Many have wondered what happened to Madeleine McCann. Jim directly asks Salumet if any light could be shone on this particular case, but we are reminded that Spirit cannot interfere in any life. Salumet explains why these things sometimes happen and what can be done to help. (4/6/07)

Jim: We hear about Madeleine McCann and her parents believe she's been abducted and they're not sure if she's alive or not. In spirit, spirit knows the truth of this situation and yet her parents are suffering through lack of knowledge. Now in the interest of truth and love, would it not be possible for the answer to this question 'Is she alive?' be given to the parents somehow?

But why do you feel that we should interfere from our world? All actions which take place upon the Earth have a purpose. Now I would say to you my dear friend—and I know you have not been with us as long as some, but you have to once more look to the wider picture of life, and it maybe that before these two people came that they had somehow chosen to be in a situation of concern, and I think I am right in saying that what is noticeable to many in your world is that these two people have grown much in strength and hope and great belief in their own religion. From all things negative, there is always the opposite of positive. It is not for us in our world to interfere in any life, but what we can do if asked, is to help to influence that knowledge to come forward. We never refuse help, but we cannot step forward and interfere. It is one of the basic principles in our world. There are many, I can assure you, who will be helping in any way that they can. Lilian: I remembered you saying that children who were being born at this time, around this time, their spirituality would shine forth (yes). I just wondered if maybe this child was one of them.

I would say to you generally, and I am repeating myself when I say that if you think of the brightness of a child and the darkness which also exists in your world, that is what is attractive to those in dark lives. It is the purity of that light which is the child. I would say, continue to ask for help and it will in some way come to some conclusion. (*Thanks*) But I know it is always difficult for you as human beings, especially when it is children, but you must always try to look at the wider picture and to give love, not only to the lost child, but those who have been responsible and to also pray for those people, because, my dear friends, whether you think so or not, they are in need of spiritual light and it is important that they receive help whilst they are here upon the Earth plane, than to come to our world in a state of darkness. I hope that helps you a little.

Lilian: Yes, thank you for that.

<u>Sarah</u>: Of course, there are many children who've been taken, it's just that this one is in the limelight.

Yes, there are many what you as human beings call 'atrocities', but you would my dear friends, not be able to cope with life if you placed upon your shoulders the trouble of all people. You can only continue to pray and ask for help from that All-Creative Force who has all knowledge, all love, all forgiveness and encompasses you *all* in that energy of love.

The views expressed by fearmongers are not necessary

The world is not coming to an end! (21/3/11)

Following our prayers, there was some talk amongst ourselves about world disasters and problems, especially the earthquake / tsunami in Japan. And Jan had described how a Japanese lady on a train had been quietly sobbing into a handkerchief in such a serene and dignified way.

As I joined with you this time, I have been listening to all that has been said. I feel this time it is important that I say a few words of comfort for you all. There is so much happening in your world at this time—so much fear, so much love—that may seem a strange word to say to you, but my dear friends, it is true. I am here to tell you, your world is not coming to an end, as so many people in your world are so quick to tell you. No human being wishes to see the hurt and the anguish of others and that is the thing that brings into being the love for your fellow-man, that in times of what you term 'tragedy', gives the opportunity to many to come together in love and to help those they do not even know-to give help and love as much as they can. Mankind, no matter what their race, come together to help in these times of crisis, and that is the energy, which those of us in spirit, try to encourage. So I will say to you, my dear friends, all of these happenings are part of your planet's evolution. I cannot sit here with you and say that there will never be more of these crises, because of course there always will be; you cannot stop the evolution of your planet. You can, of course, help in any way that you can. Mankind can change their views on all that is wrong on your planet, but you cannot alter the evolution of your planet. It has been going on since your planet has existed. The whole of the Earth planet has many faults within it—as in all planets of many universes. This cannot be altered, but what can be changed, is that love and that comradeship that exists between people of all races and creeds. So my words to you, my dear friends: continue to offer your thoughts and your love to those in need, but let me tell you that all those who have lost their human lives are now looking to the spirit world for their love and existence. Give them your thoughts, give them your love, but ultimately know that they are safe. That is the knowledge that should be spread within your world. I heard you speak of the nation and its people, who you feel are so calm and so serene. Is that not something, my dear friends, that all of your world could strive towards? (Affirmed)

Yes. So all I wish to say to you this time is to think of my words and to strive as much as you can, my dear friends, to be better people, and of course, whenever the opportunity arises, to speak of that spirit within. It is a simple message, but a most powerful one. George: And we remember, Salumet, it was fourteen years ago, when you spoke with us in a predictive way, and you said there would be another nuclear accident. I think it's on our minds—is this the one to which you were alluding?

When you use the term 'fourteen years', of course, it seems but 'a blink of an eye' to me (yes). Yes, of course, and as I have told you on previous occasions, it is not my purpose to predict or to give advice, but only to bring the philosophy of spirit. George: Yes, of course. —the truth that has always been and of course, there will be other disasters in your world, as you call them. To us, it is a natural occurrence, and that cannot be changed. You do not have the power to alter the course of what has already been set, but what you can do is improve each and every one of you. Individually, take responsibility for what you do and say with your planet. But of course, in saying those words, sometimes I have given to you a few snippets of information that provide you with something that can be verified. <u>George:</u> Yes, indeed!

I have done this on occasion, not to show you how much I know, but, in order that you can clarify for yourselves that my words are spoken in truth.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I think we appreciate that your purpose in being here is not to predict, but nevertheless, as you say, you have given us little interesting snippets **(yes)**, and another one at that time, was regarding the Aids illness, and I think it has, as you indicated then, I think it has peaked, and there are several channels of investigation which could lead to a cure, and—

WILL have a cure—not 'could', will have a cure—

<u>George</u>: I think the most promising of the cures that have been examined is one based on 'colloidal silver'.

Yes—much is still unknown about this, but I assure you much more information will come to light and you may be surprised at what will happen following this pathway. That is all I can say at this moment in time. But yes, that is something to follow.

<u>George:</u> Yes, and I think there was just a hint of a possible space connection (yes), and I note that colloidal silver filters—water filters—are used in our space shuttle.

Yes—yes, it is used for good and has to be expanded for the good that it can do in many fields. You would find, if you delved a little deeper that this is being allocated for different uses in all manner of things.

George: Yes, I appreciate that it is quite effective against viruses, bacteria and fungi.

Yes, because viruses in your world cause many problems for you human beings.

Therefore, it is something which has come from us in spirit in influencing those who are trying to deal with these viruses.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I found it quite exciting to read about how that research is progressing. Yes, you will hear more, my dear friend—there will be more.

<u>George</u>: And you also mentioned on that occasion, about the troubles in our Middle Eastern countries continuing, and yes, they certainly continue at this present time, but, as you also suggest, this is all part of our progress forward—I think?

Before there can be knowledge, sometimes you find that mankind is confused—I prefer to use that word 'confusion' to those countries who you would call—'not understanding in the way of love'. Again, I would say to you dear friends: send up your thoughts and love for those in spiritual darkness (yes). They will, in time see the light of their wrongdoings because some are wrongdoing—do not cloud your judgement that all is against them. There are, I'm afraid, some people in your world who are following the wrong pathway (yes). But, out of confusion, comes knowledge and truth.

<u>George</u>: There is certainly much confusion at the moment **(yes)**. Yes, if we send love to those in spiritual darkness and I think that love has to be very widespread **(yes)**, embracing those Middle Eastern countries.

Yes, all the peoples who are in spiritual darkness, all governments who are refusing to listen to Love and Truth—we are trying from spirit, to influence all of these people. <u>George:</u> Wonderful! But again, as always my dear friends, we call upon the help of yourselves and others who are more knowledgeable in the things of spirit—of spiritual love and existence. So give a thought to those people in trouble.

<u>George</u>: You also spoke of extra-terrestrial communications and how others will be *accepted* by those in our world **(yes)**, and of course, we've since had the joy of the Bonniol conversations.

Yes, I am always—I almost said surprised—that is not a correct word for me, but I listen and am still amazed that humans, on this planet, still find difficulty in accepting the life force from other planets.

George: I think we can say that we, in this group, are surprised.

Yes, so much evidence has been given, and yet governments, I feel, are fearful—I feel that is the problem, because it is such an unknown subject for most of your people on the planet.

<u>George:</u> Yes, I think you suggested that the key would be the acceptance by governments, and when governments accept then the people will accept.

Yes, people sometimes need to be guided by the laws that govern them; if this is not forthcoming, then the people live in doubt and in fear.

Jan: I've always felt that the more governments hide things they make it worse for themselves. They're just fearful of the reactions of the people on this planet, but I think any among the younger generations now would accept it far more readily—much more readily.

Yes, yes, I agree there is a fear that the public will panic, but as I have said many times, Earth people are much more open to what is happening around them (Yes).

<u>Paul:</u> Is it that there's also a bit of fear of their own loss of power if we acknowledge, probably a technologically more advanced civilisation, than our own. Politicians are also often businessmen as well, and they've much wealth and business interests and there's a tendency to want to protect all that from any kind of change.

Yes, many people are fearful of any type of change, and of course, governments are made of men with human failings and they will be coloured by their own thoughts and feelings and of course, their own religious beliefs. Many will deny any existence of other beings, even when the proof is placed in front of them. (*Affirmed!*) As in all walks of life, there will always be the doubters and the fearful, so again, I would say to you, my dear friends, give some healing thoughts for these people, that they become more accepting—that they are not only inhabitants of this planet, but they are *'Beings of the Universe'*.

<u>Jan:</u> It's going to happen, so it really is a case of **(time.)**—time—it will happen and we are very privileged I think, to know that information.

Yes, visitors have always been aware for a long time, but they know also that the human being is very young in its understanding.

Jan: Yes, we're still in our infancy really, aren't we?

Yes, so they are patient; there is no need for rashness of any kind.

<u>Sarah:</u> When we go back to spirit, are we all then aware of other beings, or not necessarily so?

-Only if you desire to know.

<u>Sarah</u>: Ah right, thank you. Could you generalise a little bit by saying that those that are the most fearful are the younger souls?

I would not class them as more fearful. No, you cannot generalise in that way—not necessarily. If anything, what you term 'new souls', and I am not one to use that phrase too often—are more likely to be the children of *knowledge*—not fear. You understand?

Sarah: Yes I do, thank you.

Now, I feel this time, it would be good for you to discuss amongst yourselves, what you feel and what you have grown to understand from what is happening in your world today. (*Pause*)

Sarah: Will you stay with us or will you go?

I will stay with the instrument a little longer—yes.

<u>George:</u> And might I say, it's been a very helpful talk that you have given us, on this occasion **(Yes)**. Thank you, Salumet.

Yes, I felt it was necessary this time to come and speak with you. As I said, I was aware of your discussion, and I just wanted to re-iterate my thoughts on these happenings—that you might assure your understanding of what is happening, and there is much work in spirit when we have so many people come over so quickly in great numbers. There is much work on our side of life.

(Thanks from all)

George's Notes:

<u>End of World:</u> – There have always been doom prophets. There have been thousands of articles claiming the world will end on Dec 21st 2012—all utter nonsense. But a much needed steady change in consciousness is happening.

<u>So Much Aid:</u> – It is wonderful to see so many countries of our world responding to help the Japanese people at this time.

<u>Colloidal Silver:</u> It looks like there's a big future for colloidal silver applications! <u>Extra-terrestrials</u> – So we should be seriously getting to know some soon. If only our governments would respond!

<u>Amazed not Surprised</u>: – Salumet is amazed at the reluctance of most humans to believe in our space-friends, despite so much evidence. Of course, having 'all-knowledge' does take away the element of surprise for those from the Angelic Realms!

<u>Fearful of Change:</u> – As suggested, fear of change has a number of aspects. These would include: fears of changing monetary values, loss of income, loss of prestige, religious conflicts, disbelieving majority—and how will it be if others from another planet have superior technology and the correct presentation of the one true religious belief, from which has emerged THE CREATION!!!

Planetary quickening

A positive reassurance that the planet is lightening and going through positive changes. There will be problems in the future, as this is a learning planet, and the negativity that has been built up will have to be worked through, but the future is brighter. (8/8/11)

<u>George:</u> Good evening Salumet—welcome to you.

Good evening.

All: Good evening.

As I join with you this time there is a lightness in the energy of this room. There is at this present time on your planet, a lightness of energy which is spreading throughout your world. You may feel that with all of the hurt and wars and disasters within your world at

this time, that this statement just made, does not seem to fit. But let me tell you, my dear friends, there is a new chapter beginning on your Earth planet. (Wonderful!) It may not be in the next five minutes of your Earth time, but it is ahead of you and there will be a great change in the emotional makeup of human beings.

<u>George:</u> I think we feel something of that change and there seem to be signs going around the world, in the shape of people sometimes challenging officialdom and the economic climate changing quite substantially. I suspect these are signs of big change. <u>Sara:</u> Can we say that people are becoming more emotionally literate—able to communicate?

I have always told you that people of your time are now beginning to think for themselves. That is the beginning, but I have to tell you that from the beginning of time, the beginning of time of mankind, that there have always been challenges to authority. That is the *spark of life* which will *ignite* within all peoples in time to come. This is not to say there will be no problems—of course there will, because your planet has to evolve in a natural way; it has to function and deal with all of the negativity which has been created. But again, I will say to you all, my dear friends, that you should rejoice in the knowledge that all will be well. Do not despair as we see so many in your world at this time despair they lack in spiritual knowledge. So, give out your loving thoughts for them—those in most need of spiritual knowledge. And of course, I do not have to say to you, to give love and support also for the physical bodies who are suffering at this time. It may seem an insurmountable problem—all of these things—but with the love and support of those of knowledge, we can help many. Would you wish to ask anything about this? Have you an opinion about the state of your world?

<u>Sara:</u> The light that you speak of, has been partly created by those who are working to raise the energy of the planet?

It is never achieved solely by one person.

<u>Sara:</u> Yes, I would think it must be the group effort that is causing this light to spread. Yes, we have endeavoured to spread the light of spirit for many thousands of years, but at this time in your history, we *have* begun to make some advancements; whereas in time gone by, human beings have tended to *fall by the wayside*—I believe that is one of your expressions (yes)—yes.

<u>Gary:</u> Much has been said about time speeding up—what's called 'quickening' in the Mayan calendar and all that—is that relating to the changes?

All of the information that is given and is gathered within your word is spoken in many different ways by many different tongues, by many different settlements. I always speak to you, my dear friends, in simple language. Without the help and knowledge of you human beings, we in spirit are almost like people having their hands tied and not being able to help—but yes, that quickening or speeding up of time, is just another way of describing the quickening of spirit. Do you understand?

(Slight pause)

I do not hear (yes) the gentleman-

Paul: Is it more our own energy vibration that's speeding up?

Yes—it is the spiritual energy which creates all of these things—it is just the understanding of humankind to what is round and about him, and what he is able to achieve in a spiritual way. You have to remember that in your world, there are many ways to describe one situation. So I say to you: yes, the quickening is not of time but of energy and humankind.

Words of wisdom for all peoples of the world

The world is indeed opening up to new ideas and the importance of not judging, which is not always easy. We are reminded that harm done by one to another will have to be addressed at a spiritual level, so there is no need for judgement on our part. We all know from being even young children, what is right and what is wrong, so our growth is a journey of individual responsibility. (3/6/13)

<u>Sara:</u> There is quite a schizophrenic attitude in our society towards sexuality and lately I've had a lot of discussions with people from different cultures as well as our own culture, about how best to view it and I wondered if you had any words of wisdom to offer us—because it seems there's such diversity of opinion and behaviour on the planet with regard to it **(yes)** and I think we could all do with a few guidelines; I'd like to share them if you have any words of wisdom to offer.

I would say that any happening in your world is part again of the evolvement of human beings, whether it be of good or bad. It almost applies in the same way as what I have just discussed with you (yes). To view it from a spiritual viewpoint (yes), try not to judge, although I know for human beings, that is the most difficult thing (yes). I would also state and reiterate once more, that any harm done to one human being by another, they have to be responsible for. So it is not necessary for the rest of the planet to make judgement. Sara: It's a very individual pathway —

It is an individual —

Sara: — and subject.

Yes, and of course there will be much diversity in opinion, so -

<u>Sara:</u> Yes, but what I was thinking of, was how best to guide young people really too, who have no experience—because I think parents often struggle **(yes)** with what exactly to say to their children.

I am going to say to you that your children, young as they may be, have an innate knowledge of what is right and what is wrong. That is the spiritual aspect of the human being—that you *innately* know what is right for *you* (yes). So you see: that individual responsibility is uppermost.

<u>George</u>: And I note you say: '*what is right for YOU*' (**yes**)—there is no blanket advice that can apply to everyone.

No, because along with your freewill you have been given responsibility. And that responsibility, when the time comes, has to be answered too. I hope that is a little helpful to you.

Sara: Yes, thank you.

But always throughout your world there have been traumas and something that makes human beings disagree. This has always been and for a good time to come it will still exist. Sarah: But the planet definitely *has* moved forward even in my lifetime —

Of course, yes. What has happened is that the spirit is beginning to come to the fore otherwise we would not be talking about these things as we are. It shows that human beings are thinking for themselves, are discussing amongst themselves what they *feel* to be good and right for them.

<u>Sara:</u> So it's just a personal journey and everyone will discover in time, what is right for them.

Everyone *knows* what is right for them, it will not be discovered, they already know — <u>Sara:</u> They already know —

Yes, and it is then up to each individual to use their knowledge wisely. That is your own personal responsibility.

<u>Sarah</u>: But of course we're fairly lucky in this country in that we do have freedom. In a lot of countries they don't have the same sort of freedom as we do.

<u>Sara:</u> Yes, I was wondering if that perhaps slight repression or suppression can cause a slight reaction in another way. Sometimes I wonder if that's why some cultures seem a little more obsessed with that **(yes)** I don't know, I wonder why.

There can always be given excuses.

Sara: Ah, It's more of an excuse!

(Chuckles)

Yes, I would suggest that to you, as I have said, every individual including children, innately knows what is right and what is wrong.

Sara: Right, yes.

And it is up to each individual to live this lifetime to the very best of their ability, to never harm another being or if this should occur, be prepared to face themselves when they come to our world. No one ever escapes a wrongdoing (no).

<u>Sarah</u>: Some of these child-soldiers who are forced to do things that otherwise they wouldn't do—is there an exception made for them?

Of course, because it is not *their own* free will that is taking place. There has to be a reason behind anyone's deeds (right), so that is why it is difficult to say what is right and what is wrong. What is right for you may not be right for anyone else.

<u>George</u>: And at this point in time there are some countries where there is a great deal of male dominance over the female.

Yes, as there has been in *your* country throughout your history.

George: Yes, the suffragette movement in our country was very necessary!

Yes, but you see how that has changed and your whole attitudes have changed because of it.

<u>Sara:</u> Yes, we have more equality **(yes)** in this country and I'm realising now, through mixing with other cultures that we have a lot compared to some.

Yes, but not always (no), so you have to realise it is part of your evolution (yes).

<u>George:</u> I was going on to mention that our dear friend 'Emma' has her program of helping women folk in those countries to become more aware and acquire more equality.

Yes, I feel you would be surprised by the numbers in our world who are helping at this present time. Of course we cannot interfere as you know, but we can influence greatly and there are many, many people who are happy to do that kind of work.

<u>George:</u> Very good to know **(yes)**.

Sarah: And our attitude to animals has changed hugely in this country.

Yes, I am sure if you visited any country within your world there would be considerable changes throughout their recent histories. It is slow, but that is not to be scorned—any change for the better can only be good. But I want you my dear friends to know, to realise and to understand how much work takes place from spirit—that we are aware of all

things—or, not everyone of course, it depends on where you are in spirit, but I would suggest that each one in spirit is helping someone on the Earth plain.

We all know love, but not all have access to knowledge and so become misguided

Salumet makes an encouraging statement about the state of our planet. Whilst acknowledging that there are many dreadful things happening in the world, this needs to be viewed in context that the vast majority of people are good. We all know love, but not all have access to knowledge and education, and so become terribly misguided. (19/1/15)

I have listened very carefully to all that has been said this time. Yes—there is much that is unkind and terrible about your world. But again, may I just remind you all that we do not want you to focus on those things but to be uplifted within your own spirits, to allow that light to shine from you in order that darkness be dispelled amongst those who are misguided—because that is what they are—they are misguided. I will not refrain from saying that anyone who takes another human life cannot be right, and I will stand by those words for all time. But there is no need to feel powerless, but to take up arms within your mind. That is the correct usage for them. You understand what I mean? (Affirmed)

Yes—they are in need of guidance and love. And I know my dear friends that you are well aware of all of this. These misguided souls are not without love. Every single being—every simple existence in this world knows what love is, because that is what you have come from—even the most terrible being as you may see them, has that love for someone or something in their lifetime. But what is lacking is the knowledge to guide them towards the brotherhood of man. This is the difficult situation as it stands now. So, I will say only once more my dear friends: help them with your hearts and with your mind and with your spirit. That is the way forward. Remember how many are good people—as opposed to those who are misguided, and perhaps that will put it into perspective for you.

The Illuminati

Paul asks a question about this shadowy group. (16/3/15)

<u>Paul:</u> I think there's some misguided information or confusion concerning a group known as 'The Illuminati'. It seems to pop up on the Internet a lot, and there seem to be some people describing them as a group who have had control of the Earth—a lot of the materialistic **(yes)** things going on—for a long time. And they even sometimes say they've got a reptilian connection, so they're not even human. I find this—I don't really believe it and I don't want to give it any credence either, but—

You are wise to not give it credence, because these people are misguided. I will not say 'troublesome' but misguided. And my feeling is that you would be wise to ignore what is written by them.

Paul: Yes, so we can rule out that-

If I may use one of your Earthly words, it would be 'fantasists'.

<u>Paul:</u> Fantasists, yes, I don't think we need to look to anything other than our own human weakness to explain what is going on.

Yes—all of you within this room have reached a point where you can make good judgements, and there are a lot of people on Earth who are looking for some kind of *glory* to make some kind of name, and you have to be aware of this. But yes, do not give them time of day.

Paul: Mm, thank you.

Is that helpful to you?

<u>Paul:</u> That's very helpful and I'm very happy that we can pass that out. Thank you. <u>Sarah:</u> This isn't a question Salumet, but I just wanted to say that when you came through this time, I couldn't stop smiling, so I think you must have brought some very happy energy with you this evening.

Well I am always grateful for your kind words my dear friends. Always I am pleased to join with you, even if it is not quite as often as it used to be There *has to* be a time when the information given to you has to slow down, because however much I could say will not and cannot be understood whilst you are in physical garb. But I always bring to you my love and my light. And I would wish you to know that you are always near to me, even when I am not here with you. So, in times of trouble or worry or fear, you can always call upon me.

(Thanks)

Jan: And when we have in the past, you hear us, or you sense us-

I *know* what is happening within all of your lives of course, but my intention is that it is better that you *do not* call upon me, if you can, because then you become a much *stronger* human being—a more informed spiritual being and a more loving being.

<u>Sarah</u>: You say that once the connection's been made it can never be broken; so, when we return to spirit, will we still have contact with you?

If you so desire, I will be able to come to you. You will not be able to come to me, but I will be able to unite with any one of you.

<u>Sarah:</u> Yes, that's lovely, because I always think of you as just being an old friend now which is lovely—you never like to lose friends.

No, there always will be the spiritual connection.

<u>George:</u> And needless to say, Salumet, we are always most delighted to receive you. Thank you for bringing so much.

<u>Paul:</u> Long may it continue.

Thank you—thank you my dear friends. Now let us just say thank you before I leave you, for *all* that is brought to us—for the love and the *joy* that we *feel* together—for all the love and energy you send to others. And you know that as each day passes you are as one with that great force—that great force of love, and for this we will be eternally grateful.

George's Notes:

<u>Illuminati:</u> Much has been said on the Internet of the Illuminati by David Icke and others. Salumet spoke on this gentleman in response to a question placed on 10th October 1994. His words then included:

Mainly it is all right, but he has rather diverged a little. What he must not do, is be adamant in his teachings. By all means, he can speak of what he feels; there is nothing wrong with that. You all have been endowed with free thinking, you are all entitled to think and feel as you will. But you cannot force your views onto another person. I would say of this one, he basically is a good person, but rather confused— or shall I say, being influenced along the wrong path sometimes. But he is good at heart and that is what matters. I would say to you all again, listen; listen to what your hearts and your inner voices tell you, and you will not go wrong.

Send love to those who harm others in acts of terrorism

A visitor reminds us of the importance of sending loving thoughts to both victims and perpetrators of violence. We have been told that our thoughts are very powerful and can do so much to help relieve fears. This visitor came in response to the shootings north of Sousse, Tunisia, where 38 people lost their lives. (29/6/15)

We in our world join together on many occasions, to try to help those who are misguided, and on this occasion I have come because of the impending fear that there is in this country after the shootings recently. There are many who are so fearful of the problems that could arise that they are encouraging those people to come to them. It is essential that this fear is abated, because the more fear there is, the greater the risk of trouble. Paul: Yes, it gets attracted to them—yes.

So our work at this time is to spread much love to all those in fear and to bring together all those who are not on the best terms with each other, but who need to draw together at this particular time in your living. We are with you and we know that the gentleman will forward this message out to many.

George: Yes indeed.

—And this is my purpose this time—to try to avert any misguided beings from being able to destroy their own lives.

<u>George:</u> Yes—I think you refer to suicide bombers and the recent killings in Tunisia. <u>Paul:</u> The terrorists...

Yes, that is correct. So we will continue to work with those Earthly beings who are in fear and we wish to thank you for your small part in making this planet into the way of thinking that benefits all.

<u>George</u>: Well, this is a very wonderful message that you bring, and exactly what is needed at this time. And we do consider ourselves so fortunate in having your influence in this matter—this particular problem of our times.

And we in turn thank you for your understanding.

<u>Paul:</u> We'll do our best to get it out on the Internet—to get people thinking in the right way. <u>George:</u> Are you concerned with the religious groups who put out incorrect teachings to these potential suicide bombers?

We cannot judge these people, but my message that 'fear attracts negative'—I think you can understand that what these people are doing is not benefitting themselves or the planet. So my message is simple: Please give your love to them, and if you can pass on my message about 'fear' and trying to overcome that, will help more than anything.

<u>George</u>: Yes indeed—we are familiar with the relationship between love and fear and how they can oppose each other, and how fear can attract.

<u>Paul:</u> Yes, so in dispelling the fear we don't attract it to us, but we also help perhaps, those that could start hurting other people by sending out more love and not succumbing to fear. We literally can help the other people as well.

Yes, that is all you need to do—yes. But remember not to judge, but only to give out love. Try not to be fearful (yes).

<u>Sara:</u> I think it's very difficult for human beings when they watch tragic events on the news, because from what I see hysteria and panic arises in most people when they see these things, and I think that's what causes them to judge; so we just have to try to in very simple terms, explain the mental process and what we attract—so that people can understand.

It is not easy to pass on this type of message, but unless you do it, you will not achieve anything. So I will leave you with that message and we will continue to do our best to help all we can in making your planet the peaceful loving place that it should be.

(General thanks)

<u>George:</u> Thank you so much for your loud and clear message. We will certainly pass that on. <u>Paul:</u> Could we ask for a name?

I do not have a name—I am sorry.

<u>Paul:</u> That's alright, I just wondered—the message is the important thing—names are not important.

Yes—thank you.

<u>A reminder about the 'Angelic' children who have arrived and those</u> <u>about to arrive</u>

Salumet welcomes in the New Year with a message about helping children to understand the beauty that surrounds them and the importance of inspiring them towards goodness, and to thinking of others. Salumet reminds the group about the Millennium Children who are already here, but also the 'Angelic' children who will be arriving in the next few years to help the planet by getting into positions of influence for the benefit of the whole world. Mark raises the topic of Martyrs, who through their sacrifice towards promoting truth, leave a powerful message for all. (21/1/19)

I would like to say to you at this time, much work is needed in your world, as you well know, but we do not wish despair, but as I have told you on many occasions, we want you to be uplifting for all people. You can start, my dear friends, if possible to help the young people and the children of this earthly world, to try to inspire them to goodness and to thinking of others; to help them to understand the beauty that surrounds them and the people that surround them at all times. I have told you that the children who will be coming soon will bring a great change to your earthly world. There will be seen in these children a beauty and a strength not yet seen, and after all, they will be the ones to continue to help with the expansion of all knowledge. So take note, my dear friends that you must take any opportunity to help young people, to listen to them, and to speak to them only the Truth of the Spirit. It is indeed a heavy burden for those of you who at times feel despair of your world, but again I say, do not despair, allow the Love that you feel at times when you are together, allow that strength and Love to support you and uplift you all of your lives. It may seem a simple task as I say, but indeed it is not, and we in Spirit, my dear friends, are giving you a challenge for this new year. I know that each and every one of you will uphold the knowledge that you have been given and I know that for each one of you, there are such great blessings ahead. And with those words, I will leave it for you to think about and to discuss with each other throughout the coming months. There will be signs of course, when these beautiful creatures come to your world as children, because believe me, they are angels in disguise; that is one of your early sayings, I know. (Agreed) And it is true there are many on your Earth who indeed are doing the work of the blessed angels. So now, I leave you with those thoughts and if you have any questions to ask of me, please do so now.

<u>Graham</u>: Do these children that are coming, do they have history on this planet, or are they from deep Spirit?

Some of them will be from deep Spirit. (Yes) As I say, they are angelic beings, so, of course, they would come from a little distance (Yes) But all of that has been arranged with them— as you well know, there is nothing done by chance; but the object of this work is that you, as human beings now, recognise these gifts that they will bring to the world and to encourage and help in any way.

<u>Graham</u>: What is going to be wonderful is the fact they are going to raise the vibration of this planet, so that spiritual phenomena will be easier for all of us to accomplish in the future.

That is one gift, the other of course is to bring peace to *all*, (Yes) and of course we know it will not happen in an instant, it is something to work for and to encourage.

<u>Claire:</u> Can I just ask, it might be a daft question, are these children going to be *born* onto the planet, or is this going to appear within children that are already here, living? **Most will be born into the planet in time to come. It has not started yet, but, what we hope is that older children already here will be influenced by their younger siblings. It is**

something to look to, because the Love these children bring—I call them children, but as I have just said, they are spiritual beings who wish to help this planet. Is that helpful for you?

<u>Claire:</u> Yes thank you.

<u>Mark:</u> Often, when we have very good people on the planet, they end up being martyrs. Yes that has happened throughout existence in your world, and even now there are children in places of horror who are standing up to the oppressors; you do not always know of it, but it is already happening in a very slow manner; yes.

Mark: It makes a powerful impact when we hear about these martyrs.

Yes, it always encourages people to think for themselves, because the martyrdom of one person is a spiritual act; I know that seems contradictory, but it is not. Every martyr has left behind an element of good. It is not always easy for the human being to understand the workings of Spirit, but let me tell you that Spirit works continuously, you are never left alone, even if it would appear to be sometimes that you *are* alone. So remember that also, my dear friends, that you are always looked after, you are uplifted when you are

feeling down, you are helped to understand and to give Love to this world, because, you may not realise it, but all of the people who come together for good, are making the world better. You understand?

Agreed

<u>Paul:</u> And this is going to be it sounds like, a very well-coordinated influx of those angelic beings.

Yes, there are more this time, there has always been intervention from our world in times of stress. Your world has been a troublesome one at times and it is only because a lot of the knowledge that you had has disappeared; the knowledge of understanding, the knowledge of Love, the knowledge of Spirit.

<u>Paul:</u> And these ones, you said previously I think, that they are going to become many of them, world leaders, so they can give...

There will always be positions of power when these children become adults. (So they will have...) It is only one small way to help the world, yes.

<u>Paul:</u> But they'll be able to have a 'bigger voice' if you like. **(Yes)** We can't reach that many people, you know, we can reach a few with the internet and everything, but...

My dear friend, many of your years ago, I said, if you touch but one person's soul you have done your work. (*Agreed*) Imagine if each one of you made a change in another's life for the good, how quickly that would spread to all of the world.

Paul: It ripples out, doesn't it?

Yes. So remember this too that you are not alone and we are always ready to be by your side at any time.

<u>Sabine:</u> Yes, and we have set in motion, Paul and I to go on a boat and be able to talk about the words that you have taught us **(Yes)** for a week, so it would be lovely to go and do that. **Yes, I think we have discussed places of peace and tranquillity being good for the Spirit, whether it is water or forests, no matter where, in an empty room, as long as there is Love and quietness, you will always find the deep meaning of what has been said to you.** <u>Jan:</u> Am I right in remembering Salumet that the millennium generation will also be the start of...

Yes, they have been one part of it, but the coming children, (Are rather more...) yes, I am struggling for the word to describe it to you.

<u>Jan:</u> Yeah, we don't want to say 'special', but **(Yes)** for sake of our own language it does make sense that they're a little bit more selected, **(Yes)** but the millennial children on mass were to bring more peace and understanding.

Yes, they are, if you look to millennium children, they are more aware of Spirit. Jan: They are! The ones I know who are now 19 (Yes) are definitely far more spiritually aware.

And the awareness of Spirit is most important, without the knowledge you cannot move forward; you can say, 'oh I know such and such', I believe that is your expression, but you have to experience moving forward, encompassing not only our world but others, which you well know, all of you. So, think on my words this time my dear friends, and know that you need but only call my name for support.

<u>All:</u> Thank you.

Paul: Wonderful message to start the year, the new year.

<u>Jan:</u> Some of us in this room may be too old in our earthly years to see this happen, these angelic beings. We will watch from Spirit with great excitement, but, am I right that some of us may not be here?

You may not of course, but it matters not, because you have played your part and you will be *aware* once you return *home* to Spirit of *all* that is going on, (Yes) even more so than now with all of your connective, I do not know what you call them, telephones... <u>Sabine:</u> Computers...

... yes, your technology yes, yes—even that has played a part. Jan: It has, but we are learning very quickly that we have to whittle out the untruths. Yes that is quite correct.

We discussed Salumet's words about the angelic children and Jan shared her impressions that there would be a handful of world leaders and others would express their love through creativity.

<u>Notes:</u>

<u>Millennium children: 20/01/2014:</u> So much has been said and written about what you call 'millennium children'—that they have come with special spiritual gifts and so forth. I would like to say that at this time in your Earthly evolution—that all people, not only millennium children, take great pleasure in coming to this world at this time... <u>18/01/2016:</u> Children are indeed the future of this planet, and yes it would be wise to try to guide and steer them in the right direction. It is not always easy, because they are surrounded by *so much* negativity, but if every individual parent were to take on board

that job for a child, there would be great changes made upon your Earth...

<u>Children of Peace: 17/10/2016</u>: Throughout the world these children will appear. They will become known for their peace and their skills of being able to talk and calm. Let there be no mistake that this is a great gift from Spirit, but I wanted all of you, my dear friends, to know of this knowledge now... There will be in every country throughout your world one of these children...

We must be positive in our thoughts towards world events

We must be positive in our thoughts towards world events and try not to see them as negative happenings. Everything that happens, happens within a much wider context. There are many good leaders emerging who are demonstrating people power, especially amongst the young. The angelic children who are about to incarnate will bring much change to help further project our planet into a much brighter future as they work themselves into positions of influence. We do allow ourselves to become emotional about suffering, especially when we see images of young children who are in need, but they too are spirit and are learning, as are well all. Paul starts by making reference to new technologies that are coming for the betterment of mankind concerning the oceans. (13/1/20)

Paul: Well, that's very exciting and this is a good start anyway.

It is one of the positive aspects of your lives that you can begin to focus upon. I know at this time many people are concerned about the happenings in your world, but I say to you positively, my dear friends, do not be afraid, look upon it as new beginnings all around the world, even although there are so many what you call 'atrocities'.

<u>Paul</u>: Yes, we know I think you've said these things are transient.

Yes, you must send Love to all, you must send your Love to all things upon the planet; it is not the only planet which is going through some trauma, but you must always be *hopeful*, you must always be *positive*, because if only you could see the brightness of your spiritual lights, I have said this on many occasions, but I feel I need to reiterate it, you must always *think brightly* with good thoughts and *know*, not just hope, KNOW that all can be well. <u>Paul</u>: And it certainly does seem to bring out a lot of goodness, a lot of giving in humanity. That is the positive outcome of all of these troubles, that if you are positive, then, *all* things become positive.

<u>Paul</u>: And perhaps there's some learning about how we interact with nature in the future, how we live more harmoniously.

Mankind will always find it difficult, because he wants to dominate nature; nature is a strength on its own, it includes all the animals and the people upon the planet, not only the few who wish it to be better, you understand? (*Agreed*)

Paul: Yes, we've got a long way to go.

Yes, I have never promised you that it would be 'okay', that is your word, straight-away, that is not the case, it takes time, it takes dedication of every spiritual being to get things working in full harmony.

<u>Paul:</u> Yes, at some point anyway, we've got potential to live with much cleaner energy, much cleaner fuels...

Yes, and I hope you have understood when I have told you that many children coming will bring that new Love, that new energy, and I believe that already that has started.

<u>Paul:</u> Right, I was thinking it's about around the time, 4 years we've talked about **(yes)** that some—1 or 2 may already be born.

Yes, yes you will always have different age groups, but I speak of children on the whole, and tell you that their loving energy can bring many changes.

<u>Paul</u>: I think already we've seen a few examples, **(Yes)** There's a young Swedish girl *(Greta Thunberg)* who's making quite powerful passionate speeches about the environment and the planet, maybe she's a little bit young, but...

That young lady is a very special Spirit I can tell you. Her spiritual energy really does not belong on the Earth.

<u>All:</u> Wonderful!

But she is here to help to uphold, to uplift and to be of example to others.

Paul: Right, I'm sure she's already had a huge impact and if others like her can...

And do you not ask the question, if she is able to do it as a young human being, now, why cannot there be many more?

<u>Paul</u>: There's definitely a powerful ripple around that one, I think.

The Love that emanates from that young woman is boosted often by those who come from Spirit; she is almost like, how you would say, 'a battery being charged' and then gives off the energy which that has.

Sara: And she must be very well protected I would imagine.

She is a special human being, but we need to have some who you would call '*Leaders*'. <u>Paul</u>: Right, and they're the ones that are just about being born, some of them now?

Yes, there will be a different aspect of living when these children come to Earth.

<u>Sarah</u>: She talks a lot about climate change, and you did say to us we needn't worry about it, it was a natural thing, **(Yes)** but if you take for example Australia, I think it's probably coming round a little bit now, to all the coal industry, so that is effecting the climate, is it not, using coal?

There has always been matters of *Cause and Effect* within your world, remember that first and foremost. These things are not new, there have always been what you term 'disasters', what we in the Spirit world, would call 'change'. We do not look upon these things as disasters, because always there comes good from these occasions—always; mankind suddenly stops and wonders what is happening. Of course, the climate changes, I have never denied that, but you mustn't blame everything in one direction, you must look always to the larger...

Sarah: So, the climate change is partly human activity, but also natural?

Yes, yes, there is always balance in your world, or that is what you should strive for, and of course we must say mankind has not always been wise in the choice that they have chosen, therefore that is why you have droughts and fires and all of these things, but always keep an open mind my dear friends, always be assured that Spirit is constantly working for and with you.

Paul: Yeah, I think it's sort of irrefutable that humans have had some effect, (Yes) even visiting cities, they're a few degrees warmer, the polluted cities are often, because of the haze of pollution around them.

Yes, but try not to judge, my dear friends, because you do not have the full picture, therefore, when you condemn something you bring to it that negative aspect, yes. Mark: So, it's perhaps better to be positive about the initiatives that are being taken, (yes) like try to encourage public transport usage, and countries that are trying to tackle the problem in a proactive way.

Yes, you will always have people come together to try to make things better—that is the positive aspects of all of this. And I know when you are living in this world, on this Earth, that it is not always easy. But if your mind, and when I speak of your *Mind* I speak of Spirit, when the MIND is in the right place then all else will follow. You understand? Agreed

Sara: So, we give credence to the good positive changes?

Yes, which have been brought around by the 'tragedies', as you call it.

Sara: And I find that I don't particularly want to tune into too many atrocities, but what I like to do is send Love to the planet or to leaders, (yes) ask for guidance, you know, for them, because I don't consider myself a politician, and I wouldn't want to be, but I do try to just keep myself buoyed up with the work that I want to do and I just pray or ask for help. (That's all you can do.) Yes, because it depresses otherwise, if you tune in...

Yes, if you focus for too long on negativity then that's what will transmute, yes you are doing the right thing my dear friends, by being positive, by asking for help from Spirit—we already are always helping, always have and always will, if not on this planet, then somewhere else, but that is a much, much bigger picture which I don't feel you are ready for.

Paul: And you've said about 'People Power' in the past, (Yes) some of these what we call 'tragedies',

bring people together, and that's the next step is it, come together so that we all become a part of the solution?

Yes, without that tragedy you do not get the build-up of the positive, which is the people who change things, the politicians, as the lady says, but the ordinary human being has as much power as governments, if they so desire, just by using their MIND.

Paul: Wow, that's a huge thought.

Yes, I always seem to be asking you to think about something, but I would be worried if I had to come to you and say there is nothing to do.

(Chuckles)

I can tell you now, that won't happen.

<u>Graham</u>: One of the changes that's occurring on our world at the moment, which is being observed in countries like Japan and Germany and possibly even in this country, is that the population is now beginning to go down; **(Yes)** and you did say a few years ago that in the next 1000 years there would be tremendous changes for the good **(Yes)** and I just wondered if depopulation, as there are probably so many of us on the planet at the moment, it is a little bit of a stress on the planet—I wonder if this is something that will progress into the future?

If it is necessary for the betterment of the human race, then of course it will occur and I can say to you, yes, populations will, because the places upon your Earth who are, 'overrun' is the wrong word, and I am struggling to find your word...

Di: Full up?

Paul: Bulging?

Sarah: Overpopulated?

Yes well, I'll let you choose the word—all the people and the problems have come about by 'overbreeding', is that the word? (*Agreed*) So yes, it has been a result of people starving, no water, all of these 'atrocities', as you call them.

Sarah: And war as well, that often decreases the population.

Yes, you have famines, you have disease, you have death, all of these things work to keep population down.

<u>Graham</u>: But it seems that if our population does just go down naturally, as in what we call, perhaps rather unfairly, third world countries, it seems that children are almost an asset, that there are many children that can work and support the family unit, whereas in the so-called first world countries, it's not necessary to have so many children and it seems into the future, a gentle process of depopulation, which will help the world enormously I think in the future.

It will come to all peoples, people develop and grow at their own pace and yes, the small children in these countries do seem to 'suffer', although I do not like to use that word, they are growing spiritually, do you understand? (*Affirmed*) This is always a difficult topic, when people are 'dying', as you say, that things are 'wrong' somewhere. You must allow for some evolution of the planet to be natural, but it is always difficult when children are involved. I find that most human beings become rather 'depleted in their senses', shall I say, when it involves small children. Small children ARE SPIRIT, remember that—they are Spirit and they have a knowledge, perhaps forgotten by some, but most children still have some memory of coming from Spirit. So, remember those words when next you *feel* so sad about those children.

<u>Di</u>: I think it's very helpful that we know that those children chose those lives themselves as well, **(Yes)** for that experience; I think that's very helpful to not get so overly emotionally involved.

Yes well, the human being is built with emotions, not always good, but those same emotions help them to help others. (Yes) Yes, now...

<u>Sarah</u>: But when there's natural disaster, that's one thing, but quite a lot of the starvation in the world is caused by governments being greedy and having stuff for themselves and not passing it on to the people in their countries.

Yes, no matter the causes, you must know that the truth is *Cause and Effect*, in many places; and I know you all understand what I am saying. Cause and Effect will always exist while there are imbalances. So, you must remember that also, yes. <u>Paul:</u> And sometimes it goes back generations, (Yes) or to other incarnations... It may be a country, it may be an individual, but Cause and Effect always has to be answered for.

Salumet confirms that Coronavirus was caused by the abuse of animals

Sarah seeks confirmation that this virus was triggered by abuse towards animals possibly in a wet market. (24/2/20)

Sarah: On the other side of that Salumet, you've said about the fear around the world, and I've been thinking about this virus that is attacking people, the Coronavirus they call it, it was supposed to have originated in China, I don't know if it was fish or animals or what it was, but the Chinese don't look after their animals very well, their Animal Rights is not very good at all and I wonder if it was because of the way they were treating their livestock that caused this problem. I don't know if you've got anything you could say on that? Yes, any unbalance on the planet is caused by abuse of some kind, whether it be animal, human or some outward indications, but yes, it is always imperfect balance that causes all of these interactions within your world. It is quite simple when we look at it, but to you, who still live upon the Earth, in this world, there are many things that can go wrong, because of the way thought is misused, the way actions are misused and in fact anything that creates unbalance. So yes, I would say to you, my dear friend, that was the start of the problems, a misuse of animals. After all, when you create negativity anywhere, it will have to have its outcome. You understand? Sarah: Yes, thank you.